## **For Immediate Release**

(Loyal WI) March 19, 2020



To: WCCN (Riley Hebert) rhebert@cwb.radio

WIGM (Russ Gowey) <u>dj@k99wigm.com</u>

Clark County Press <u>newsreporter@clarkcopress.com</u>

TribunePhonograph
RecordReview
TribuneRecordGleaner

tp@tpprinting.com
rr@tpprinting.com
news@trgnews.com

Thorp Courier <a href="mailto:thorpcourier@centurytel.net">thorpcourier@centurytel.net</a>
O-W News <a href="mailto:news@o-wenterprise.com">news@o-wenterprise.com</a>
Sentinel News <a href="mailto:sentinelruralnews@gmail.com">sentinelruralnews@gmail.com</a>
Hub City Times <a href="mailto:marshfield@mmclocal.com">marshfield@mmclocal.com</a>

From: Natalie Erpenbach – President

Clark County Community Foundation, Inc. 301 N Main St, PO Box 116, Loyal WI 54446

CCCF Office 715-937-6167 Email: <a href="mailto:information@clarkcef.org">information@clarkcef.org</a>
Natalie Erpenbach 715-743-6234 Email: <a href="mailto:inkerpenbach@clarkcef.org">information@clarkcef.org</a>

## Foundation Update: Annual Meeting Cancelled - Scholarship Program Continues

The 2020 Annual Meetingof the Clark County Community Foundation, Inc. originally scheduled for Thursday April 2, 2020 at the Thorp American Legion Hall, Thorp, WI has been cancelled and will not be rescheduled. Anyone who registered and paid for their attendance that evening will be sent a refund. We extend our thanks and appreciation to the volunteers at Page Forward – Volunteers for Literacy in Clark County who had agreed to be the guest speakers that evening and to the Thorp American Legion Hall and Auxiliary for their efforts in hosting this event. The 2019 Foundation Annual Report will be mailed to its Donors in the coming weeks and will also be posted on our website by early April 2020.

The Foundation's 2020 Scholarship Programs, however, are proceeding as planned. Completed Applications should be mailed (postmarked on or before March 31) to 301 N Main St, PO Box 116, Loyal, WI 54446-0116. This year, scholarships are available to eligible area high school graduates from the following sources: the Clark County Community Scholarship Fund (county-wide), the Teresa Johnson Memorial Scholarship Fund (county-wide), the Harry and Esther King Memorial Scholarship Fund (Neillsville High School) and two \$500 scholarships (Colby High School) in honor of the Kunick family.

Interested students are encouraged to visit the CCCF website at <a href="www.clarkccf.org">www.clarkccf.org</a> for scholarship information and to download the necessary application forms. Anyone having problems accessing forms, obtaining requested items, or meeting the deadline, should contact the Foundation at 715-937-6167. Additionally, questions and concerns can also be directed to Anne Teska, 715-316-0029, or Natalie Erpenbach, 715-743-6234. As always, but especially this year, it is the intention of the Foundation to be flexible and to accommodate circumstances that may arise. Prior approval by the Foundation of any Application exceptions will be necessary.

The Foundation is a 501(c)(3) tax-exempt nonprofit organization, and accepts donations from individuals, businesses, or organizations throughout the year. To learn more about the CCCF's funds/ programs, request a speaker for a group/organization, or to make a tax-deductible donation, send to: Clark County Community Foundation, Inc., PO Box 116, Loyal WI 54446; email: information@clarkccf.org; phone 715.937.6167; or visit the website at www.clarkccf.org.